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JUNE 26-27
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Fri. & Sat.: 6:40 and 9 p.m.
Sun. 1:30 and 7 p.m.
Mon. - Thurs.: 7 p.m.

www.goodlandnet.com/movies

Movie Bucks Make Great Gifts!PG-13: Action violence; some nudity;
 brief sex-related dialogue.

Heath Ledger

A KNIGHT’S TALE

Kit Carson Co. Memorial Hospital
is excited to announce the opening

of our newly remodeled

Mammography Suite!

Featuring new, state-of-the-art
diagnostic equipment, KCCMH’s new
Mammography Suite is designed with

our patient’s comfort in mind.

Schedule your
mammography

screening today!

To schedule a
mammography screening,

contact Valerie Boyd
KCCMH, at (719) 346-5311,

ext. 133

Bridal
Registry

Angie Short
&

Ben Labertew
June 30, 2001

Marci Boyson
&

Jason Finley
July 14, 2001

INTERIOR & GIFTS
Julie Mann
(785) 899-7231

1005 Main Street
Goodland, KS

67735

Julie’s
HAPPY

SIXTEENTH
Just been kissed!

Love,
Your family

SWEET?SWEET? S W E E T ?

Sister Yvonne

matters of record

Home care business expands
Jill’s Helping Hands, an in-home care

provider based in Edmond, is opening a
branch in Goodland serving the six west-
ern-most northwest Kansas counties and
offering house cleaning, meal prepara-
tion, grooming and other services.

Owner Jill Edgett, from Edmond, said
she started the business 4 1/2 years ago
and now has over 100 clients in north-
west Kansas and 40 employees. The de-
mand for in-home care services in the
Goodland area is so great, she said, that
a branch office is necessary.

Goodland’s Tami Sanderson has been
hired to manage the branch at 915 Cherry
Ave., and Edgett said she wants to find
six to eight employees to help the elderly
or others who want to live in their home
but can’t do the housework.

“Our job is to find dependable work-
ers that live within the community we
serve,” she said.

With the motto of “a helping hand at
home,” the business’ employees will do

everything from shopping, laundry and
life management (bill paying, paper-
work) to bathing, transferring and mobil-
ity for clients.

Edgett said state- and federally-
funded programs, home- and commu-
nity-based services and the Area
Agency on Aging will help those who
qualify pay for the services. However,
she noted, Helping Hands also offers
services to those who don’t qualify for
an assistance program.

Sanderson said though the office,
which opened last week, is still needing
employees, she is taking referrals and
making appointments. The office should
be fully functional by July, she said.

Sanderson said she was considering
opening a similar business on her own,
but instead decided to take Jill’s offer to
manage a branch here.

For information call Sanderson at
(785) 899-5623 or Edgett at (785) 622-
4254.

Man gets $100 for picking up trash
A Goodland man picked up $100 for

collecting litter along Main Street. He
found a certificate worth $100 that is
part of Country magazine’s third an-
nual “Great Country Cleanup” cam-
paign.

With the help of 250 field editors,
Country magazine of Greendale, Wis.,
hid 10 small packets somewhere in
each of the 50 states. Finding one is
worth $100, like Lee Yarbrough of
Goodland found out, unless you find
the “special” packet worth $5,000!

“The national ‘Adopt a Highway’
program and other anti-litter programs
have done a lot to clean up our
country’s major roads, but not much is
being done to clean up rural roads,”
says Country Editor, Jerry Wiebel.
Wiebel also says that “unsightly litter
has become a real eyesore” in rural ar-
eas.

He feels that it is appropriate that
Country magazine help with the
cleanup of rural America, the area cel-
ebrated in their magazine.

Country magazine is known for hav-
ing a “needle in a haystack” drawing
in each issue to “puzzle” readers. This
time, though, the needle is hidden
along rural roads across the United

States. Each biodegradable plastic
packet contains a plastic “needle in a
haystack” and a note stating, “Hay, you
found it!” along with details to collect
the prize. Each packet is coded to al-
low prizes to be accurately awarded.

Searchers need not be subscribers to
the company’s magazines to win. Any-
one of any age is eligible, except rela-
tives of the field editors. Searchers are
urged to take along a garbage bag to
pick up litter while they look.

For a sample copy of Country maga-
zine with information about the
cleanup program, just send $2 and re-
quest the April/May Issue. Mail it to:
Country, Country Cleanup, 5925
Country Lane, Greendale, Wis. 53129.

Sister renews religious vows

Real Estate Transfer
Darrel Keith and Bertha Irene Carr

to Trustees of the Kephart Family
Trust, Lot 17 and the west 23 feet of Lot
18 in Block 71 in the Original Town of
Goodland.

Marriage License
Joseph Earl Russell and Kathleen

Ann Platt, both of Goodland.

Sister Yvonne Clark with the Do-
minican Sisters of Great Bend was one
of 10 sisters who renewed their vows
and celebrated anniversaries of reli-
gious profession on June 9
and 10 in the Dominican
Chapel of the Plains at
Great Bend.

Clark, a native of Good-
land, recommitted herself
to the church, to the world-
wide Dominican Family to
which she belongs and to
her religious community,
the Dominican Sisters of
Great Bend.

She is the daughter of the
late Merrill and Elizabeth Clark.

She entered the religious community
in 1973 and has been associated with
schools, education and children from
1978 until now.

She has ministered at Holy Trinity
Catholic School in Westminster, Colo.;
St. John the Evangelist Catholic
School in Hoisington; St. Leo Catho-
lic School at St. Leo; St. Mary’s Catho-
lic School in Salina; and Assumption
Catholic School in Welby, Colo.

Clark also spent several years min-
istering as an administrative assistant/
receptionist at Colorado Refugee Ser-
vices; People House, a human poten-

tial community center;
SafeHouse Denver Inc., a
shelter for battered women
and children; and The Argyle,
a retirement home for se-
niors.

She is currently the el-
ementary secretary, commu-
nications director and a sub-
stitute teacher at Collegiate
Academy of Colorado, a
Jefferson County kindergar-
ten through twelfth grade

charter school, at Littleton, Colo.
Clark is an artist and photographer.

She enjoys storytelling and living close
to the Rocky Mountains. She said her
life has been enriched from belonging
to a beloved family of mixed faiths and
religions and because of her various
places of ministry.

It seems there was always a pulling
in different directions in her life regard-
ing religion, faith and doctrine, ever
widening her “image of God,” she said.

calendar
SHARE — The pickup of low cost

food in exchange for volunteer work
for June will be from 9-10 a.m. Satur-
day at 824 Main in Goodland.

Singles Group — The Thursday
Night Together Christian singles group
will meet at 6 p.m. Thursday at Marie
Edwards’ hall in the Armstrong addi-
tion. From there, they will leave for
treats in the country. For questions, call
899-2733.

Summer Classes — Colby Com-
munity College is offering summer
classes over the interactive television
network to northwest Kansas. Topics
in Applied Psychology will be offered
at 5:30 p.m. June 29-30 in Goodland.

Education Class — An adult edu-
cation class, “Computer Basics, will be
offered from 6-9:30 p.m. Tuesdays
and Thursdays starting Tuesday,
July 3, at the Northwest Kansas Tech-
nical College. The 30-hour course will
cover the basics of word processing,
data bases, Internet and electronic mail
and will be taught by Tina Perry, tech-
nical college instructor. To enroll, con-
tact Richard Hoffman, technical col-
lege vice president, at 899-3641
(weekdays).

Benefit Barbecue — S&T Tele-
phone will host a benefit barbecue to
begin at 5 p.m. on Wednesday, July
4, at the Sherman County fairgrounds
during the Fourth of July celebration.
The company will serve hamburgers,
hot dogs and baked beans to the first
3,000 people. A free will offering will
be taken with the proceeds to benefit
the Handy House and Pioneer Park
projects.

activities
TOPS Meetings — Take Off

Pounds Sensibly meets at 5:30 p.m.
Mondays in the small board room at
the Goodland Regional Medical Cen-
ter. Weigh-in is at 5 p.m.

Aerobics Classes — Morning aero-
bics classes are available at 5:30 a.m.
with Tina Tompkins, and at 7:45 a.m.
with Marilyn Imel, Monday, Wednes-
day, and Friday at the Goodland Ac-
tivities Center. A senior aerobics class
for those who desire a less strenuous
workout will be at 7:45 a.m. Tuesday
and Thursday with Imel. For ques-
tions, call 899-7242.

Soccer Camp — The Goodland
Activities Center will sponsor a Brit-
ish Soccer Camp for youth ages 4-14
from 8:30-11 a.m. Monday, June 25,
through Friday, June 29, at North
School. For information or to register,
come to the activities center at 808
Main or call 899-7242.

House Tours — Tours of a 1907
Victorian house at 202 W. 13th will be
held from 1-5 p.m. Wednesdays
through Sundays. The cost of admis-
sion will be used to support the Sher-
man County Historical Society.

Carnegie Arts Center — Karen
Robben of Salina will have her paint-
ings of farm machinery and scenes on
display through Saturday, June 30, at
the Carnegie Arts Center in Goodland.
The exhibit called “Reflections from
the Farm” is sponsored by Jim Alcorn
Shelter Insurance. The arts center is
open from 10 a.m.-5 p.m. Tuesday
through Friday  and from 1-4 p.m.
Saturday, Sunday and Monday.

senior center menu
Monday — Peppered steak, potato

rounds, cheesy broccoli, bread and cin-
namon apples.

Tuesday — Mexican chicken cas-
serole, glazed carrots, bread, tapioca

and peaches.
Wednesday — Lasagna, spinach

salad, 1/2 orange, garlic bread and
cookies.

Thursday — Swedish meatballs,
parslied potatoes, green beans, bread
and tropical fruit.

Friday — Chef salad, pears, crack-
ers and cherry cobbler.

society donations
The Sherman County Historical

Society has purchased the Edythe
Handy house. Tax-free pledges or do-
nations may be made to the historical
society at P.O. Box 684, Goodland,
Kan. 67735 or by calling 899-6773.

child care questions
If you have questions, concerns or

complaints about child care in Sher-
man County, call the health department
office at (785) 899-4888.

uniforms needed
The Sherman County High School

Alumni Association is needing old
Goodland pep club uniforms from the
50s and early 70s for the school reunion
assembly on Aug. 4. If you have any to
loan, call Kathy Melia at 899-2309
(days).

tree fund donations
Many of the trees at the Goodland

Cemetery have died and the cemetery
board is trying to replace them. If you
would like to help out, contributions
for the Goodland Cemetery Memorial
Tree Fund can be left at Koons or
Bateman funeral homes or sent to the
Goodland Cemetery Board, P.O. Box
59, Goodland, Kan. 67735. Donations
may be made in memory of a loved one.

wheelchairs for use
The Senior Wheels USA Program

offers electric wheelchairs to senior
citizens (65 and up) and the perma-
nently disabled at no cost to them if
they qualify. The wheelchairs are for
those who can’t walk or use a manual
wheelchair. If your need is for home
use and you want to find out if you
qualify, call Leon Johnson at (800)
246-6010.

hospital report
Goodland Regional Medical Center

Admitted on Thursday: Wendy
Hunter, Goodland.

Dismissed on Thursday: none.
Transferred:  none.
Specialists for Monday: Dr. Ted

Parks, orthopedist.
Hospital weekly volunteer sched-

ule — Monday — Helen Hughes,
courtesy; Martha Gunderson, p.m.
Tuesday — Martha Gunderson, cour-

tesy; Beulah McClung, p.m. Wednes-
day — Carmelita Clark, courtesy;
Helen Armstrong, a.m.; Roger Collins,
p.m. Thursday — Dorocile Reynolds,
a.m.; Fern Heckman, p.m. Friday —
none.

animal shelter
Have you lost a pet? Call the Good-

land Police Department at 899-4570.
Are you interested in adopting a pet?

Call the Northwest Kansas Animal
Shelter at 899-6464.

today in history
June 22, 1901 — The first west-

bound train of the new Rocky Moun-
tain Limited passed through Goodland
on Monday. It was six minutes late on
account of a heavy wind. It was com-
posed of five cars, a diner, chair car and
two Pullmans, Celtic and Meltonia,
and a combination baggage and
smoker. The eastbound service was
inaugurated Tuesday. The train had
100 paying passengers Wednesday. A
passenger had an epileptic fit Wednes-
day afternoon while the train was in
Goodland. The man fell down in the
vestibule. Conductor Wickersham
dosed him with common salts and the
patient recovered immediately.

From The Goodland Republic/Infor-
mation provided by The Sherman
County Historical Society

area events
Boys Basketball Tournament — A

basketball team tournament for fifth
through twelfth grade boys will be held
Saturday, July 7, and Sunday, July
8, at Bethany College in Lindsborg.
Grade divisions are fifth and sixth, sev-
enth and eighth, ninth and tenth, and
eleventh and twelfth. Sign-up dead-
line is Sunday, July 1. To find out the
cost or to register, call Coach Clair
Oleen at (785) 227-3380, ext. 8176 or
(785) 227-3279.

Youth Basketball Tournament —
Boys and girls in fourth through
twelfth grades are invited to a Mid
America Youth Basketball Tourna-
ment to be held July 27-29 in Hays.
Five game guarantee. Sign-up dead-
line is Friday, July 6. For information,
call the national office at (316) 284-
0354 or the local director at (785) 628-
6318 or send an e-mail message to
busy@southwind.net.

crimestoppers
If you have any information about

any crime, call the Goodland Area
Crime Stoppers “Look Line” at 899-
5665. Your call will be confidential and
you could be eligible for a reward of up
to $1,000.

Chris Cooper cleaned off the sidewalk north of the school on Tues-
day so new cement can be poured. The sidewalk is being built
behind the football bleachers.

                  Photo by Lester Bolen/The Goodland Daily News

Sidewalk cleanup


